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MEDIA RELEASE
BROOME CHAMBER MEETS WITH STATE MP’S TO DISCUSS ISSUES AFFECTING REGIONAL BUSINESS

· FTA disadvantaging regional business in Buy Local Policy

· Report being raised in airline landing fees

· Hon Tony Simpson, Minister for ... to visit Broome in April 2016

Broome was represented at the Regional Chambers of Commerce and Industry meeting at Parliament House last week as part of a gathering to discuss issues of the regions.  In attendance was Broome Chamber of Commerce and Industry’s Vice President Andre Veder, and Executive Officer Jael Napper.

The meeting was attended by several state MP’s and regional representatives as an opportunity to table matters affecting the regions.

Discussion with the Minister for Small Business, Hon. Joe Francis ventured to the government’s Buy Local Policy when queried by Mr Veder who raised the 20% weighting from international Free Trade Agreement states superseding local business, and subsequently rendering this Policy redundant in some cases.

Mr Veder said, “Because of this addendum to the Policy in support of Free Trade Agreements, essentially whenever a business from interstate or a multi-national vies for a tender it could dissolve the Buy Local Policy.”  He highlighted the positive practises of the Shire of Broome in this space, but noted more work needs to be done by all.

The Broome Chamber was echoed by the Mid West CCI who have sent a letter on this issue to Minister Marmion’s office which Broome will formally support.

Minister Francis encouraged the Chamber to ensure that Government Departments were following the Buy Local policy at all times, and issued a reminder to report any incidents of this not occurring.
Veder met with Hon. Terry Redman, Minister for Regional Development in a private meeting to discuss the need for common use facilities for the Kimberley Chambers of Commerce and Industries, an area the Chambers will be coming together to discuss with a formalised approach issued in due course.

Minister for Transport Dean Nalder commented on the maturity of the Pilbara in relation to the Kimberley with relation to transport infrastructure.  He said that a report is being raised into the issue of airline landing fees and that a tender for a direct flight out of Derby had not yet been received.
Broome Chamber of Commerce & Industry’s executive officer Jael Napper raised the important youth engagement initiatives in the Kimberley that help feed into the local economy’s future and how Chambers should offer support. Minister for Youth Hon. Tony Simpson commended the Kimberley community on its impressive youth initiatives following a recent meeting with Tonii Skeen, and revealed he is considering a visit to Broome in April to mark national youth week.
The one-day meeting was scheduled by the Regional Chambers of Commerce and Industry as part of a bi-annual gathering to discuss regional business matters.

All Members of the Chamber are encouraged to table issues of interest for future representation at such meetings.
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